
THE PURPOSE OF THIS POLICY IS TO FURTHER EXPLAIN AND AUGMENT THE POLICES STATED IN OUR 
BYLAWS (DATED April 16, 2025) OF THE WILD ROSE HUNTING RETREIVER CLUB 

 

Policy adopted by the WRHRC Board of Directors May 2025 

POLICY FOR 
MEMBERSHIP BRINGING NON-MEMBER(S) / GUESTS ONTO CLUB GROUNDS 

 
This policy is being developed so that all members have a clear guideline / understanding as 
what is expected of them when bringing a non-member / guest onto club grounds. 
 
Since 2019 the Club has had a guest waiver that needs to be filled out and sent to the current 
Membership Director.  Please reference Appendix A of this document. 
 
The goal of bringing a guest onto club grounds is to see if they are interested in the sport of 
the hunting retriever breed. 
 

• Members submitting a guest waiver must be in good standing with the WRHRC.  The 
guest waiver can be found on our website under the Members Only section.   

• No more than 2 guests are allowed at any one time whether it be a single member or 
a group of members sending in the guest waiver.  If a group of members are training, 
only one person can send in the guest waiver. 

• The guest that is being invited onto club grounds to train may have no more the 2 dogs. 
• Once the guest waiver has been submitted to the Membership Director, that person 

will acknowledge receipt. 
• The guest waiver must be completed each time a guest accompanies a member(s) 

onto the grounds. 
• Members may bring that one guest to Club Grounds twice.  After that guest has been 

to the club ground twice, they will need to apply for club membership. 
• Those guests must stay with the members and train together.  They are not allowed to 

go off on the grounds and train on their own. 
• If found that a member, or a group of members, has brought a guest onto club grounds 

without a guest waiver being submitted, the repercussions will be automatic removal 
from the club and those involved will not be able to reapply for club membership for 
two years. 

 
Furthermore, we also encourage members to bring their families to help them train.  In this 
case no waiver is required, but they are required to always stay with you and not go walking 
off on their own. 
 


